

Cookridge Holy Trinity Church of England (A) Primary School

Green Lane Cookridge LEEDS LS16 7EZ
Telephone 0113 225 3040
www.holytrinity.leeds.sch.uk

'THE BEST FOR EVERY CHILD' ISSUE No 445

31st January 2020

Dear Parent / Carers

Teacher Training Days 2019/2020

Friday 22nd May 2020 Mon 20th July 2020

Learners of the Week

Well done to this week's Learners, they are:

RR	Noah Lyons for being a brilliant attitude to everything we do. He is always engaged and trying his best and has found a wonderful love for writing. Well done!	RW	Scarlett Pickard for always trying hard in everything she does. She is a kind friend and has produced some excellent sentences this week. ©
IA	Zachary Taylor for showing outstanding perseverance this week. He has really been working hard to improve his listening and memory skills and it is really paying off! Well done! ©	1CR	Isaac Clarkson for his super work in all lessons especially in his reading where he has made fantastic progress. Well done! ©
2J	Autumn Carlisle for being an 'always' child. Autumn works hard in every lesson, she is a great friend, is enthusiastic to learn every day and always puts her hand up to answer questions.	28	Malachi Mutteto for being noticed for all the right reasons! He has written a fantastic retelling of Peter Rabbit and is showing enthusiasm and perseverance in all his learning ©
3R	Thomas Carruthers for his brilliant attitude in all areas of his learning. Tom always perseveres and tries his best, especially in maths. He is a kind supportive member of 3R and is always willing to help others. Keep it up Tom! ©	3W	Elliot Kee for some excellent English work of late. He is working really hard on his handwriting and putting maximum effort into adding extra detail and description. Well done Elliot! ©
4H	Abbie Thornley for her excellent attitude towards her maths work this week. She has grown in confidence, shows enthusiasm and is participating more in class. Well done Abbie! ©	4L	Isabelle Dodds for being a great representative for our school showing our visitor around school yesterday. She is an 'always' child who always puts 100% into everything she does. Keep up the great job Isabelle! ©
5E	Jack Barnes for his continual improvements across the board in all subjects. Keep concentrating! Keep going! ©	50	Natasha Dayman for trying really hard in all our lessons, persevering with tricky concepts in maths and being an excellent role model. Well done Natahsa!
6C	Rodina Hashem for her excellent attitude in lessons. She has completed some fantastic written work in English when writing our quest stories. She is always attempting to incorporate words from our weekly spellings and independent reading into her own stories. Keep up the great efforts!	6M	Noah O'Hara for his excellent quest story. He used everything we discussed to produce an exceptional piece of writing. ©





























Memory Verse

'For the LORD is good and his love endures forever; his faithfulness continues through all generations.' Psalm 100 v5'

Dates for your diary

Fri 7 Feb - Numbers Day - Dress up for NSPCC - information to follow

Fri 14 Feb - school closes for half term holiday

Mon 24 Feb - back to school

Fri 28 Feb - Reception trip to The Rainbow Factory (date changed - details to follow next week)

Tue 3 Mar - Y3 trip to Magna Science Adventure

Wed 4 Mar - (4 to 6:30pm) – Parents Evening (booking info to follow)

Thur 5 Mar - (3:40 to 5:50pm) - Parents Evening (booking info to follow)

Wed 25 Mar - Class Photographs

Wed 1 Apr KS1 - Easter Performance (9:15am)

Thur 2 Apr - KS2 Easter Performance (9:15am)

Fri 3 Apr - school closes for Easter

Mon 20 Apr - back to school

Thur 14 May – Reception trip to Hesketh Farm (details to follow)

SIAMS Inspection

Our SIAMS Inspection took place on Thursday, the Inspector spoke to lots of children and observed lessons, scrutinised books, spoke to parents, govenors, staff and children, she was very impressed with our children who were a credit to us all. The report is due in 3 working weeks (hopefully before half term)

Maths news

Thank you to all the Y6 parents and relatives who attended the fractions stay and play session earlier this week. The children really enjoyed showing their Maths skills and sharing their knowledge with you, and the feedback from parents was really positive.

"Great to be involved in what children are learning in Maths."

"Really interesting to see how they do it/work out calculations in their lessons compared to when I went to school! All the children seemed to really enjoy doing the Maths questions and showing us how they worked it out."

"Very helpful and informative."

"Useful to see the methods used to teach. Good to spend time with my child at school."

"Really valuable session. Thank you very much."

The next sessions are for Y2 and Y3 (separate) on Tuesday 25th Feb at 9am - we look forward to seeing you there.

Number Day

Next Friday it is Number day! So, come dressed as a number or a football shirt, a calculator and maybe a well anything linked to numbers! Also, bring in £1 to help raise money for the NSPCC (a charity)

Find out more about the work of the NSPCC here: https://www.nspcc.org.uk/

On the day we will be having a Y6 vs teacher maths quiz; doing lots of maths in class, and estimating some results for teacher challenges

From Jacob Zelikson, school councillor (4H)

Parking

Once again we have received complaints from local residents regarding parking in the mornings and at home time. Please park sensibly and avoid blocking resident's driveways.

Thank you, in advance



Before and After School Club Notice

Please be aware that the last pick up time for the After School Club is 5:50pm.

Whilst it is fine for children to go straight from After School Club to Rainbows we are unable to take care of children in between After School club finishing and Brownies starting. Please ensure that your child is collected by 5:50pm.

Miss Taylor will be leaving to start her maternity leave on Friday February 14th, if you have any issues or concerns please contact Mrs Thorogood or Mrs Beaumont.

Many thanks

Leeds City Council Book Hunt

To celebrate the Year of Reading, Leeds Children's Centres are launching the Leeds Book Hunt. Over 500 books will be hidden by children, their families and staff from Leeds Children's Centres and Little Owls nurseries for other children to find.

If you find a book, feel free to take it home to read and then hide it again for another child to find. Share your pictures on our page and give clues to other families to help them on their search!

If you would like to hide a book of your own, just place it in a clear waterproof bag and hide it in a safe place with the following message:

"What a surprise, you found a book,
There's fun inside – just take a look.
Once you have read it, you get to decide
Where in Leeds this book you will hide.
The bag will protect it and keep it dry
If rain or snow should fall from the sky.
If you want to join in, you can hide a book of yours
Where a child can find it, somewhere outdoors.
Please copy this poem so others will know
To hide a book so the Leeds Book Hunt will grow"

#leedsbookhunt

House Points

The table below shows the results term:

	Week	Total
Matthew	159	
Mark		2403
Luke	186	2238
Luke	111	2093
John	177	
		2735

Please see overleaf for PTA news

Ms C Hellings Headteacher



PTA News 31.1.20

Spring term events

Number day parade Friday 7th Feb

We will be selling hot drinks and snacks at the parade. We will also have 2^{nd} hand uniform for sale.

Bingo / games night 28th February 6-7pm

Letters will be going home about this event next week.

Parents evenings 2nd hand uniform stalls 4th and 5th March

We will be selling 2^{nd} hand uniform at the parents evenings on 4^{th} and 5^{th} March. We will also have a small selection of drinks and snacks available.

We would really appreciate your feedback and suggestions about an event for next term. Please could you complete a quick survey by clicking on the link below.

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/MY85TMG



Holy Trinity PTA event ideas

Take this survey powered by surveymonkey.com. Create your own surveys for free.

WWW.SLI

Many thanks.

The next PTA meeting will be held on **Monday 10th February at 6pm** at school. **Please note this is a change in the date and time previously advertised.**

If you would like to be involved in organising any of the events this year please come along. We can only run these events with your help!

If you have any questions about the PTA or would like any further information please email **Suzannah Stott**, PTA Chairman at holytrinity.pta1@gmail.com or visit the PTA Facebook page.

Regular news updates are also posted on the blackboard in the school playground and on the PTA page on the school website

CHURCH NOTICES

On Sunday, February 2nd Christians all over the world celebrate the

Feast of Candlemas.

This year at Holy Trinity Church it will be an extra special occasion!

Bishop Paul will be with us at the 10am Parish Mass as we dedicate the year ahead to working and praying together for growth.....in the church, in our school, in our community and in our own lives.

Children in KS2 are invited to sing at this service, which is also a Parade Service. There will be two rehearsals: one during normal school Worship time and one at 9.30am on the day, before the Mass begins. The music is easy and nothing will need to be learned off by heart. If your KS2 chid[ren] would like to sing, or if you have any queries, please could you get in touch or leave a message with Pat Swann. 267 7799 or 07803 165206



THE BAKE OFF IS BACK!

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 8TH, 2-4pm at HOLY TRINITY CHURCH.

Please see our Facebook page for details of how to help on the day, enter the competition or just come along and enjoy the afternoon.

There are also flyers in the school office with all the details.